
ND legislators,
 
I am a high school science teacher at Bottineau High School and I wanted to reach out 
regarding the Senate bill 2260. After reading up on it, I wanted to voice my concern on this bill. 
We as teachers carry A LOT of daily responsibilities. Adding this work load would dramatically 
affect each of us in a negative way. We spend a great amount of time working on our lesson 
plans already and to add all these extra tasks would take away from the time we need to 
complete all the other things required of teachers. The teaching field is already decreasing, and 
demanding these things from teachers will encourage our current teachers to find other 
professions as well as discourage people from entering the teaching field. Our kids need good 
teachers so pushing them out is not beneficial to anyone. In addition, in today’s world, we need 
surveillance in schools. It should not be up to the parents whether our schools have cameras or 
not. It is a safety issue and we all deserve to be safe. Thank you for hearing my opinion.
 
Kendra Hamnes


